Dear Enfield Council

I am writing to protest in the strongest way against ANY building on Green Belt land around the Merryhills area. The Green Belt is exactly what it says, a belt or area NOT to be built on.

The views over the farms are beautiful and uplifting - so important for people to have quiet areas to walk . Very important for well-being and mental health.

The area is steeped in history and should remain as an area that shows fantastic views connecting Enfield and the Oakwood areas.

My husband and myself have enjoyed walking in this area. We met many people passing by, enjoying the ambiance.

To build on this would destroy the peace and tranquility of the area and once it is built on, the area will never be the same again.

Thank you for your attention.